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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
  March 12, 2013  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of February 12, 2013 (attached) – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Policy inquiry – Would ETMD consider allowing outside organizations to “name” a section of the trail?  Bob H  (for specifics, see attached notes)  
i. Future ET planning – Tad R, Bob H
· Response to Unitil MOU & CLA changes (notes to follow)

ii. 2014 Annual Report, Dues &Newsletter status - Carole  B
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Outreach campaign status – Tad R, Carole B, Joe Y (SETA)

· Reports from Municipalities

· Benches – Needs policy and locations (see January minutes)

· Events – Carole B

· Operator’s Manual – Carole B
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
7. Next Meeting – April 9, 2014
8.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors Minutes
  February 12, 2013  
. Minutes

Attendance:

Ryan Colpitts 

Scarborough

--- 


Kennebunk

Greg Tansley  

Biddeford

Joe Yuhas  

ETA
Jim Bucar

ETA

Bob Hamblen, Sec’y  
Saco

Tad Redway, Pres.
Arundel

--


Old Orchard Beach

---


South Portland

Marianne Goodine
Wells

---


South Berwick

---


Eliot

---


North Berwick

---


Kittery
Carole Brush

ETMD, Executive Director

9. Minutes of January 8, 2013 (attached) – GT: on benches item, MaryAnn Conroy was not at meeting, but minutes could be read to think she was. GT moved to accept as amended, JB 2nds, and so voted, unanimous.
10. Financial Report (to follow) – CB: moved money into mileage account, the remainder into contingency. Dues received from Biddeford, Saco, ETA, Scarborough to date for 2014-15. $100 received to date for events on Trail. About 13 events expected, most of which are fee-paying. BH to accept, JB 2nds, all in favor.
11. ETMD Priorities   
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Report on Unitil-ETMD 1/17/14 Co-Location meeting: extremely productive. Jon Carter and Barry Tibbetts, John Davis, Mark Lambert, Roger Barham attended. Unitil appears committed to Trail. We suggested they do more self promotion – they prefer to be laid back. Still want amendments to Trail-wide co-location agreement. Local responsibility when Trail shutdowns is addressed. Want fire-police to staff trailheads for shutdowns, or volunteer firefighters – uniform-wearing. Is vest-wearing adequate? For some towns – Scarborough, Arundel, Biddeford, Kennebunk – is not in existing co-location agreements. GT: how often do shutdowns occur? TR: not frequent. Can ask Unitil. Jon and Barry have volunteered to approach other town and city managers and explain. Jon and Barry seem comfortable with that is requested. Acknowledged from start that the Trail has been beneficial to Unitil, with improved access and eyes on the Trail. Pipe does not meet today’s standards, said Barham. However, it’s going to be maintenance, not replacement. Their concern is protect the pipe. Co-lo calls for a 4 hour shutdown, but they haven’t lasted that long. Minimum notice requirements are specified, unless emergency situation. Unitil felt beaver incident in Biddeford reflected on the Trail as a positive, as they would not have known unless Trail users/ETMD had alerted them of erosion problem. GT: if Unitil wants to update/standardize co-lo, should be their responsibility. TR: we don’t mind doing the update, as we can develop language we prefer. BH: Barry Hobbins is saying we have some negotiating leverage, we should be aware of that. Time to seek paving of trail? GT: seek okay to pave half of the trail, 5 foot width. RC: in Scarborough use declines in winter – not groomed. JY: discussed grooming last year and created guidelines. CB: received complaints as to snowmobiles on Trail. Saco Pathfinders asked about grooming Trail, replied we cannot. A walk tonight, 6:30, Pine Point parking lot, at the Marsh. CB: nothing back from Jon and Barry yet as to managers. JB: as we head south, do we include paving from the get-go? TR: not just a pavement excavation concern on Unitil’s part, but access, also – paved access may be more inviting to vehicles. Perhaps now they realize that access is not a bad thing. JB: check in with Dan Stewart on paving. JY: any built-in language to revisit the agreement as time goes on? TR: how about limited vehicle access, for FD and public safety access, or for grooming? IF&W has offered to patrol KAB section – addressed by co-lo. JB: authorized access is more eyes on the Trail. BH: do communities have more latitude as to what’s on the Trail than the co-lo’s have allowed the ET? BH will draft re: paving, emergency access, grooming, IFC access and circulate. Important to note that this co-lo will extend Trail-wide. GT: should make it an exclusive agreement, not allowing secondary easements.
· Outreach campaign

a. Eliot, Kittery, N Berwick, S Berwick, S Portland – TR: Rick Towle in SoPo, formerly an OOB employee and Trail supporter, will support the Trail but don’t expect dues again, or subject Greenbelt to ET procedures. Affiliate membership, no dues is what we can expect. CB: South Berwick, have called but not talked yet. Funds are tight. Have offered to attend conservation commission or budget committee meetings. South Berwick has fallen into category with North Berwick, Eliot, Kittery – no dues, not at the table. Met with Kittery 2 years ago, but no commitment followed. JY: can talk with Ann Kendall and Suzanne Petrakis about restoring membership. TR: expects force account/local burden to design and build with public works to happen to the south. Kennebunk and Wells are choosing that route, and towns to south will take notice. CB: Barham took note of Kennebunk and Wells town engineers being willing to meet with Unitil. JY: 5 attendees from North Berwick at last SETA meeting. TR: will try for meeting with North Berwick selectmen.

b. All member communities – JY: will be a SETA-organized event on May 18, two bike rides from Kittery, 50 miles and 20-something miles. Lots of enthusiasm. CB: this event as outreach to southern towns can only help. JY: perhaps Kittery this year, but another location next year with some of route off-road to showcase trail route. Still high interest in Pratt-Whitney section of Trail. CB: Pratt and Hussey being customers of Unitil can be an advantage for negotiations, too.

12. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – Ryan: will ETMD vote in support of PACTS application? Bill Reichl asked that the route differences be explained. To east of pond is town’s preference, while MDOT’s Dan Stewart wants to follow Pond View Drive. Motion should support the ET, and this connection between Scarborough and South Portland, and not take sides. CB: 10-15 houses on Pond View Drive. Scarborough has plans to improve Pleasant Hill Road, but would not turn into Pond View Drive and continue sidewalk, curb, etc. TR: moves that ETMD write a letter of support to Scarborough and SP to support any expansion of the ET, improvements, and efforts in order to continue unified trail within Trail corridor, 2nd by JB. Discussion: we’re siding with the ET, need to close this gap. And so voted, 7-0.   

13. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   CB: presentation of Tim Cote’s months ago re: Scarborough Connector project is on-line. Ryan: would we adopt a speed limit if Trail is paved? TR: always an issue on paved trails. Etiquette on trail will become more prominent. Signs will attempt to control. 

14. Next Meeting – March 12, 2014

15.  Adjourn – TR moves to adjourn, BH 2nds, and so voted, 7-0.
